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July 7, 2023 
 

A Note from Mayor Gordon Stone 
 

“There is so much happening in our special hometown, and the activity begins tomorrow, July 8! First, stop by 

the Pike Road Arts Center with your furry friends for Christmas in July: Pet Photos with Santa, and get a head 

start on both your holiday cards and your Christmas shopping. The P.R.A.Y.E.R. Team Summer Feeding 

Program also continues tomorrow, July 8, with food resources available from 9 – 11 a.m. at Woodland Church 

for children facing hunger during the summer months. 

We are excited to announce that construction is scheduled to begin on a new traffic signal at the intersection 

of Marler Road and Vaughn Road (Hwy 110) beginning this Sunday, July 9, weather-permitting. Please be 

prepared for road closures on Vaughn Road (Hwy 110) and Marler Road from 8 p.m. – 6 a.m. nightly through 

Wednesday, July 12, when construction is expected to be complete. We look forward to considerably 

improved safety and traffic flow at this essential corridor. 

Now is the time to register for next week’s Night Out with Native Species, an Ag & Stewardship workshop for 

kids, on July 13. Ages 5 – 12 are invited to explore live animal encounters, learn about our local wildlife, and 

build a bird house at this free workshop. Registration is required, so please visit www.pikeroad.us to reserve 

your seat. 

There are more events on the horizon, including Art Talk & Tea on July 16! Don’t miss a single event: stay 

connected with us by searching at @townofpikeroad on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter. 

As always, we will continue to pray for you, and we encourage you to pray for each other.   

Thank you and God Bless.” 


